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RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT
301 Iven Avenue
Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297
(610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 687-8852
												
William A. Colarulo
Police Superintendent



TO:	A Staff Traffic Meeting was held on January 20, 2016 and was attended by
Commissioner Philip Ahar, Lieutenant Andrew Block, Officers Raymond Matus and 
Alex Janoski, Highway Patrol, William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking, Steve McNelis, Supervisor of Solid Waste and Highway, Vera DiMaio, Administrative Assistant, and Radnor residents.


RE:	STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 20, 2016 

1.  Commissioner Higgins requests a crosswalk connecting the shopping center at the White
Dog Café to South Bellevue Avenue. 

      Staff Traffic Committee recommends that the Board of Commissioners approve a formal traffic 
      study to be conducted by traffic engineer Amy Kaminski.

 
2.   Kate Janetta requests permission for the Wayne Elementary 5K in November 2016. 
 
      Staff Traffic Committee approves the First Annual Wayne Elementary 5K to be held
      on November 12, 2016.  Staff Traffic Committee stated that all application requirements were
      met to hold the 5K with the exception that a Certificate of Insurance would need to be
      provided.  


3.  Miguel Pena of 314 Louella Avenue is requesting an additional speed hump placed in the 
300 block of Louella Avenue due to speeding vehicles and children crossing at Louella Avenue and Upland Way. There is a blind curve with numerous vehicles parked obstructing view. Visibility pulling out of his driveway is dangerous due to the above mentioned curve and parked vehicles. 
 
Staff Traffic Committee does not recommend a speed hump be placed on Louella Avenue as it
does not meet the requirements of the traffic calming ordinance.  Staff Traffic Committee 
suggests that Public Works paint the road approximately 8ft in each direction of the
driveway to increase visibility.  Staff Traffic Committee recommends the above painting be
conducted by Public Works in Spring 2016.


4. R. Vandari is requesting a handicapped parking space in front of 105 Charles Drive.   

Staff Traffic Committee denies request for a handicap parking space in front of 105 Charles Drive as there are handicap parking spaces in the lot where Vandari resides.  Staff Traffic Committee recommends that Community Development conduct an assessment of handicap parking spaces in the parking lots pursuant to ADA requirements.
 
5. Charles Dolan is requesting speed bumps be placed on Rockingham Road due to speeding  
                       vehicles and drivers not stopping at the stop signs at Dreer Lane and Lewis Lane. 

                       Staff Traffic Committee will conduct an automated traffic count and will return with the results
                       of the speed study at the next Staff Traffic Committee meeting. Staff Traffic Committee
                       recommends that stop sign enforcement be conducted at the intersections of Rockingham 
                       and Dreer and Rockingham and Lewis.
 



OLD BUSINESS: 
 
1. James Sullivan is requesting Meredith Avenue become a one-way roadway. The roadway is  
     narrow with parking permitted on the street. 

     Staff Traffic Committee recommends that this item be tabled as additional community
     notifications are to be made.  This item will be revisited in a future STC meeting.
